MINUTES
Vernham Dean Parish Council
Date | time 13th March 2017 7.30 pm   
1. In Attendance
· Richard Winch (Chairman)
· Michael Knight (Vice Chairman) 
· Mary Perry
·  Haydn Watkins
· Julie Drury
· Mark Doherty
· Paul Nicoll
· Will Hawkins
· Cllr T Rolt
· 2 parishioners
2. Apologies for Absence
· None
3. Approval of Minutes
· Minutes from the January 2017 meeting were approved and signed.
4. Register of Interests and Urgent Matters.
· None were raised
5. Matters Arising
· Website. A demonstration of the new website was given by  Mr Duncan.Johnson Although it is not yet live it is possible to get a good sense of what it will look like. All agreed it looked extremely professional and easy to use. Thanks were extended to Duncan for his work on this. 
· Council was informed that Natalie Harrison had completed her litter picking project as part of her Duke of Endiburgh award. The Chairman extended thanks and congratulations to Natalie who has now moved from the village.
· The 30 mph sign appears to have been removed from its location behind Edgington House. It is unclear whether HCC have removed it with a view to re-instating it or not. 
· The potholes at the bottom of Conholt Hill remain unrepaired. Apparently they are on a list of potholes to be repaired but at the moment they are still in a dangerous condition. .
6. Flooding Taskforce
· A meeting was taking place at the same time as the Council meeting March 13th. An email had been received from the Chair of the Flood task Force Mrs Jill Scrivener, to explain that HCC were undertaking a level survey of 10 bund areas along the valley, including the Burydene. All landowners have been contacted and it is expected that all will give permission for this work to be carried out on their land. It was suggested that the PC Chairman write an article for FOCUS to inform parishioners about what is happening. Paul Nicoll will get hold of the maps of the area to show Council at the next meeting.
7. Highways Update
· Councillor Knight has reported all potholes to the County Council. Potholes have been identified by red paint but this is in danger of being washed away before any work is carried out. It is clear that the process adopted by HCC for monitoring and fixing potholes does not work. This situation should be escalated to the MP Kit Malthouse.
· The issue of gritting along Conholt Hill still needs to be resolved. 2 cars left the hill this winter non-gritting may have been a contributing factor. Tim Rolt is working to try and ensure HCC continue to grit this route. It seems that it is up to individual drivers to use their common sense whether to grit this road or not as it crosses county boundaries.
8. PFA Update
· The AGM of the PFA had taken place in January. A new Chairman was appointed – John Plummer. Issues discussed were the financing of the MUGA. It is apparent that parishioners are not willing to pay for this facility, particularly as it is possible to gain access easily for free. The funding model needs to be looked at and the new Chairman has written to Sport England to seek advice. 
· The pavilion is in need of a deep clean as it is in a poor state. Councillor Perry to pass details of person who cleaned the hall to a high standard to Councillor Hawkins.  Mould is evident on the walls. Some investment is needed (possibly an industrial de-humidifier) and a proper cleaning contract is required. The PFA treasurer has earmarked £1000 for maintenance. The litter bin on the playground is still to be removed.
9. Correspondence
· Pensions. The staging date has been set for May 2017. As the council only has 1 employee who earns under the threshold it is not obliged to provide a pension. Clerk to confrirm to the Pensions Regulator.
· An email had been received from Tangley Parish Council regarding the SLR maintenance contract with TVBC. The new style speed reporters appear to be more efficient and have greater impact on speeding drivers than the current SLRs which are not always calibrated correctly. Clerk to ask for more details regarding cost.
10. Councilor’s Reports
· Mary Perry – Queried the deer proof fencing around The Old Vicarage. When this was installed several years ago it was on the understanding that it would be removed when the hedge was established. Clerk to find correspondence relating to this. 
10. Footpaths
· It was reported that dog fouling remains an issue and that there are few signs in evidence which may deter dog owners from letting their animals foul.
11. Planning
· The sub committee had looked at 16/02760/VARN. Variation of condition for 5 The Dell. No comment
· The PC looked at:
· 16/03157/FULLN New ancillary building Bank Cottage Vernham Dean. No comment
· 16/03122/TREEN Various tree and headge works The Old Forge Vernham Dean. No comment.
12. Finance
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Balance in Lloyds account: £17257.79
· Invoices authorized and cheques raised for:
· TVBC Grass cutting £142.48
· VDPFA VAT refund  £ 640.14
· K Nightingale Q4 salary £569.07
13. Meeting finished 8.15pm  
14. Next Meeting: AGM followed by ordinary meeting Monday 8th May 2017 7.30pm
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